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Joshua Tingling; great-grands Zora Ann Tin-
gling-Clemmons, Malcolm & Zayed Monadel 
Coleman-Tingling-Clemmons; sisters-in-law 
Thelma (Eugene) & Justine (Joseph); neph-
ews Robert, Richard, & Maurice; nieces Daisy 
and Cindy (Rob); dozens of cousins, great- 
nieces, great-nephews; and multitudes of 
friends who were family. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask that you and my distin-
guished colleagues join me in recognizing 
Mrs. Eunice Elizabeth Adair Tingling. Great 
matriarchs like Mother Tingling are precious 
gifts we temporarily have in this world, but 
their caring assistance, contributions and ac-
complishments are far remembered and ever-
lasting. 
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ANTON ZHOU IS A MASTER OF 
THE ARTS 

HON. PETE OLSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 19, 2016 

Mr. OLSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Anton Zhou of Sugar Land, 
Texas for being named a Texas Young Master 
in visual arts for the spring of 2016. This is 
one of the most impressive awards given to a 
young artist in their state. 

Anton currently attends Clements High 
School and previously attended the XinSheng 
Wang Art School. At 17 years of age, Anton 
has won multiple awards and recognition for 
his well-known impressionist and contem-
porary art style. Founded in 2002, the Texas 
Young Master program was developed by the 
Texas Cultural Trust and the Texas Commis-
sion on the Arts. They recognize students 
from 8th through 11th grade who have proven 
incredible artistic talent in either visual, per-
forming, or literary arts. Students recognized 
as a Texas Young Master are awarded $5,000 
in scholarships each year for two years, to as-
sist with continuing education in their selected 
art form. 

On behalf of the Twenty-Second Congres-
sional District of Texas, congratulations again 
to Anton Zhou for being named a Texas 
Young Master. We can’t wait to see what the 
future brings for him. 
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CONGRATULATING MYRACLE 
MUGOL ON RECEIVING THE U.S. 
SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRA-
TION’S 2016 HOME-BASED BUSI-
NESS CHAMPION OF THE YEAR 
AWARD FOR GUAM 

HON. MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO 
OF GUAM 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 19, 2016 

Ms. BORDALLO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to commend and congratulate Myracle Mugol 
on her selection as the U.S. Small Business 
Administration’s 2016 Home-Based Business 
Champion of the Year Award for Guam. This 
award honors individuals who have experi-
enced the rewards and difficulties of owning a 
home-based business and have worked volun-

tarily to improve the climate for other home- 
based businesses. 

Myracle is the Managing Partner of 
Kahmeleon, a local graphics design, photog-
raphy, and audio-visual production services 
company on Guam. She is also a Partner for 
Three Moon Productions, which partners with 
local artists by collaborating and providing op-
portunities to showcase talents throughout our 
island. These companies have worked with 
numerous artists and performers to promote 
their work and expand their outreach to our 
community. Through her work with 
Kahmeleon, Myracle has actively worked to 
promote programs that teach Chamorro lan-
guage and culture, including developing a web 
series ‘‘Siha’’ and partnering with the Guam 
Department of Education and Twiddle Produc-
tions to produce an animated documentary, 
‘‘Maisa: The Chamorro Girl that Saved 
Guåhan.’’ 

Myracle is also an active member of our 
community. She has worked on numerous 
projects to promote the arts on Guam, includ-
ing the Guam International Film Festival and 
the GAX Exhibit at the Agana Shopping Cen-
ter. She is also a volunteer with Island Girl 
Power and adopted a soon-to-be-completed 
media room with the organization. 

I join the people of Guam in congratulating 
Myracle Mugol on her selection as the SBA’s 
2016 Home-Based Business Champion for 
Guam. I commend her for her many contribu-
tions to our island and community. 
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RECOGNIZING THE 150TH 
ANNIVERSARY OF KERN COUNTY 

HON. KEVIN McCARTHY 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 19, 2016 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the 150th anniversary of Kern 
County, California, which I am proud to rep-
resent. 

When the California legislature founded 
Kern in 1866, they could not have imagined 
the empire they were creating. The borders 
they drew circumscribed a vast, underpopu-
lated territory slightly smaller than New Jersey, 
where Spanish ranchers grazed their herds 
beside Paiute and Yokuts tribes living as they 
had for centuries. A few determined pioneer 
families worked the land, preparing that first 
cycle of spiraling growth and development that 
would ever afterward characterize our County. 

Agriculture came first. Kern’s early farmers 
planted cotton—our original cash crop—in 
1865. Waves of settlers from the crowded 
East and the farthest stretches of the Old 
World brought new seeds, orchards and vine-
yards, carrots, almonds, and all the bounty of 
the Earth that would flourish in the rich alluvial 
soil and Mediterranean climate of the San 
Joaquin. Last year’s $7.4 billion harvest is but 
the latest manifestation of the vast fertility of 
our Valley, a miracle of irrigation, agronomy, 
and hard work. 

As the 19th Century ended Kern discovered 
an abundance of that resource which would 
dictate the 20th: petroleum. The Kern River 
strike of 1899 set new records in the West, 

unsurpassed until a still larger reservoir in 
West Kern spouted 24 million barrels in 1910. 
Energy quickly joined agriculture to become 
the twin engine of Kern’s economy, aug-
menting the steady clip of rural development 
with the iridescent bloom of oil wealth. 

Just as suddenly, a supersonic boom in the 
skies above Kern announced the birth of mod-
ern flight in 1947, and with it, the introduction 
of high-tech aerospace to our County. It was 
a natural fit. For whenever our community ap-
plies itself to a new challenge, it leverages 
that unique fusion of technical talent and prac-
tical entrepreneurialism that makes possible 
such feats of industry and science as accom-
plished in our County. Consider that Kern not 
only produces more petroleum than any other 
county in America, but also provides half of 
California’s renewable energy, much of it from 
windfarms pioneered in our own Tehachapi 
Mountains. In agriculture too, our people were 
not content with the Valley’s natural advan-
tages, but invested in cutting-edge drip irriga-
tion and precision sprinkler systems to double 
Kern’s crop yield in less than 50 years while 
conserving water. And so in aerospace, where 
many of the same scientists responsible for 
the best military aircraft in history are now in-
venting a new industry—civilian space flight— 
in desert laboratories at the world’s first 
spaceport, in Mojave, California. 

There is so much about Kern that inspires 
pride. Those things I mention today are only 
the contours of our accomplishments, the tan-
gible residue of the life’s work of genera-
tions—visible and easy to identify. The true 
value of Kern, measured by the compassion 
and quality of our families and neighbors, is 
not so easily described. To understand this, 
you must know the people. You must live, and 
laugh, and love as fiercely as we do. You 
must walk the streets of Bakersfield. It is our 
home—my home—forever. 
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TRIBUTE TO SAL ARZANI 

HON. DAVID YOUNG 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 19, 2016 

Mr. YOUNG of Iowa. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and congratulate Sal 
Arzani of Interstate 35 High School for winning 
the Class 1A, 160-pound bracket at the Iowa 
High School Athletic Association State Wres-
tling tournament on February 20, 2016. 

Iowa has a long and proud history of strong 
wrestling programs, producing college and 
Olympic champions for years. Winning two 
state championships in a row is the culmina-
tion of years of hard work and commitment, 
not only on the part of Sal, but also his par-
ents, his family and coaches. 

Mr. Speaker, the example set by Sal dem-
onstrates the rewards of hard work, dedica-
tion, and perseverance. I am honored to rep-
resent his family and him in the United States 
Congress. I ask that all of my colleagues in 
the United States House of Representatives 
join me in congratulating Sal on competing in 
this rigorous competition and wishing him con-
tinued success in his education and high 
school wrestling career. 

VerDate Sep 11 2014 06:07 Apr 20, 2016 Jkt 059060 PO 00000 Frm 00011 Fmt 0626 Sfmt 0634 E:\CR\FM\A19AP8.028 E19APPT1S
S

pe
nc

er
 o

n 
D

S
K

4S
P

T
V

N
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 R

E
M

A
R

K
S


		Superintendent of Documents
	2017-08-22T10:13:00-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




